Regional Advisory Board Meeting
Minute

September 18, 2012

Present: A. Worth, D. Baker, G. Galudi, J. Tyler, J. Gerding, L. Dykstra, L. Dickerson, L. Hibner, P. Andrew, S. Dwyer, T. DeBalsi, C. Reibel, D. Heavisides

Special Guest: R. Hoffman, H. Leland, H. Walthers (new staff)

Doug: 

Throughout this meeting Doug spoke of his long term ideas for HACTC, ideas include exploring options for students to access school offerings outside the school day, school information for entire community to access, building relationships with sending schools and more.

Fall enrollment numbers were reviewed.  HACTC is currently at 338. Not a surprisingly low number considering the decline in sending school enrollments.  There are a couple of programs that are low and there was some discussion how we could boost those numbers.  S. Dwyer would like to make sure sending school counselors are aware of the level of education students receive at the Tech. Center.  A. Worth also thought it was time to look at how the area workforce investment boards could help advise tech centers regarding the employment needs in industry.  One of the big concerns of low enrollment (under 300) could result in the state’s financial support for the Assistant Director, Guidance Coordinator and Cooperative Education positions.  
The Guidance Coordinator’s job description has changed and A. Flory has been charged with student relationships being his focus. The Guidance Coordinator is also the 504 coordinator.  Doug asked the board to please ask their guidance staff to contact A. Flory on all student matters and he will convey message to teachers and/or administration. 
The climate survey taken in spring of 2012 by the junior class (this year’s senior) was reviewed. The over all results were very positive, however there still seems to be behavior issues on the bus ride from sending schools.  Students report that a disrespectful atmosphere continues to be part of the bus ride.  HACTC will continue to work with sending school administration to improve this atmosphere.  The current seniors will participate in a workshop to discuss these results.
42% of HACTC Class of 2012 was accepted into a four year or two year college. HACTC will work to increase that percentage in the coming years.  The board expressed that it might be time to think outside of the box to develop avenues for students to have more access to technical training.

New staff introduced themselves to the board: 

Richard Hoffman, Cooperative Education & NTHS Advisor:  He will work directly with area business developing cooperative opportunities.  Any sending school that is aware of opportunities for students, please contact Richard.

Hannah Leland, Foundation Skills Coordinator:  Hannah will provide resources for program curriculum and she will work directly with the math and English advisory boards.  If any sending school staff members have curriculum questions,  Hannah asked the board to remind them to contact her.  Hannah also asked the board to encourage their staff to attend the math and English advisory meetings; these meeting will assist in curriculum development between HACTC and the sending school.  She will also be working closely with students on their portfolios.
Havah Walthers, Outreach Coordinator: Havah will develop and maintain all media for HACTC, create a relationship with area 7th & 8th graders and present career awareness workshops to them and manage the summer tech camp. Havah will be working with A. Flory during the recruitment season.
New England School of Hair Design’s contract with HACTC will not be renewed after this year.  There are three options for this program. The current juniors will be able to complete their senior year.
1. Close this program completely.

2. Find another salon that would do basically the same training as NESHD

3. Create space, most likely on the first floor, to house this program.

Doug is leaning towards option #3 and after more research he will bring it back to the board at the November 6th meeting.

Other:

The HACTC mission state will be examined in the near future.
The summer tech. camp video is on the blog to view.

School Theme for the 2012-2013: “Together we stand, divided we fall.”

Information regarding HACTC can be found on the blog, new website, twitter and soon on facebook. Doug will send links.

Chef Aron Tomlinson is the HACTC employee of the year and he is also the UVM secondary teacher of the year.

 T. DeBalsi made a motion to accept the May 8th minutes as written. J. Gerding seconded the motion. No discussion.  Motion passed with 2 abstentions.
Due to summer data loss board members 

NEXT MEETING TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 6TH

